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Town of Norfolk 
Norfolk Town Board Year End Mtg 

December 29, 2022 
 
The Norfolk Town Board held its year end meeting on Thursday, December 
29, 2022 at 10:00 AM at the Norfolk Town Hall. 
Present were Supervisor Charles Pernice, Councilman Donald Purvis, 
Councilwoman Jean Gang and Councilman Paul Paige.  
Deputy Supervisor Richard Bump was not present. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLIGENCE 
Pledge was said by all. 

CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
Supervisor Pernice called the meeting to order. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
*The minutes of the 12/8/2022 Town Board monthly meeting were reviewed 
and approved as submitted with a motion by Councilwoman Gang and 
Councilman Purvis. All in Favor – Carried 
*The minutes of the 12/8/2022 Public Hearing were reviewed and approved 
as submitted with a motion by Councilman Purvis and Councilwoman Gang. 
All in Favor – Carried 
 
ACTION ITEMS 
* Resignation of Police Officer Blaine Youngs from the Norfolk PD was 
approved with a motion by Councilwoman Gang and Councilman Purvis. All 
in Favor – Carried.  
* Decision to hire Riley Barton as Police Officer for the Norfolk PD was 
approved with a motion by Supervisor Pernice and Councilman Purvis. All in 
Favor - Carried  
* Decision to approve the contract $650.00 with NN Youth Basketball for 
2022 season was approved with a motion by Councilwoman Gang and 
Councilman Purvis. All in Favor – Carried.  
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APPROVAL TO PAY BILLS 
The December Year End Abstract of Vouchers in the amount of $49,241.14 
was reviewed and approved for payment with a motion by Councilman Paige 
and Councilwoman Gang. All in Favor – Carried 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Chris Paige and Brenda Paige requested an update regarding matters 
related to the proposed property transfer and proposed new bandshell plans 
at memorial park. There was discussion. 

Ø Motion to accept the details of the property transfer proposed by 
Brenda Paige between the Town of Norfolk (41 W Main St) and 
Brenda Paige (45 W Main St) was made by Councilwoman Gang 
and seconded by Councilman Purvis. Vote was as follows: 
o Councilwoman Gang – Yes 
o Councilman Purvis – Yes 
o Supervisor Pernice – No 
o Councilman Paige – Abstained 
Motion did not carry. 

Ø Decision to contract with Tisdel Associates (Town Engineer Aaron 
Jarvis) to provide a revised cost estimate for the proposed bandshell 
with changes to make it like Norwood’s was made with a motion by 
Councilwoman Gang and Councilman Purvis. All in Favor – Carried. 

ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned with a motion by Councilman Paige and 
Supervisor Pernice. All in Favor – Carried 
 
      Supervisor – Charles Pernice 
      Deputy Supervisor – Richard Bump 
      Councilman – Donald Purvis 
      Councilwoman – Jean Gang 
      Councilman – Paul Paige 
Dated: 12/30/2022 
 
 
Jill M. Molnar – Town Clerk 


